Westmoreland Town Board
Budget Workshop

October 11, 2011

Supervisor Gregory Sydoriw called the Budget Workshop to order at 6:08 P.M.  Present were Councilpersons David Husted, Charles Hebbard and Kenneth Eisnor.  Also present was Highway Superintendent Carl Eddy and Bookkeeper Linda Talma. 

Highway Superintendent Eddy spoke of the work being done on the sidewalks and showed pictures reflecting four foot (4’) widths.  He stated that they got started late but one (1) person from the school is assisting.

Councilperson Pritchard arrived late.

Discussion started regarding 3% raises across the board.  Councilperson Hebbard and Eisnor both thought the raises should be higher.  Councilperson Pritchard stated 3% is not a fair amount as for some employees it would help pay for the employee’s health insurance and for others it would not be enough.
The Highway Superintendent stated that the Highway employees were happy with 3% raises.

Councilperson Husted spoke of the specs received from Dave Rieban for repairing the roofs, who indicated that the asphalt has dried out.  The barrel roof $11,000.00, the flat roof over the break room $28,000.00. Highway Superintendent Eddy suggested a construction project to enlarge the Highway barn by extending the west wall and installing a truss roof.  Discussion followed.
Discussion was held on leasing two (2) trucks at 2.84%, or purchasing one (1) new truck through Western Star, which would be serviced by Tracy Equipment for $210,000.00, 2.84% (Niagara) or 2.75% (Oneida Savings).
The topic of trying to save money by paying for delivery charges rather than hauling sand ourselves was reviewed.  The cost of sand from Poland Gravel; delivered; is $8.80 per ton. It is $8.54 per ton if we haul ourselves, plus the wear and tear on our trucks/tires and 52 miles round trip at 3 miles to a gallon, approximately $19,512.00 in fuel. No money would be saved without laying off one (1) man.

Several other items were discussed concerning the Highway expenses.

It is expected the health insurance will increase  in September 2012.  Supervisor Sydoriw stated the Highway Department should run four (4) plow trucks on both shifts and keep one as a spare while Councilperson Pritchard feels they should run all five (5) trucks.

At 8:25 P.M. discussion moved to the General Fund Budget.   The Westmoreland Community Pool is putting a strain on the budget.  It was decided to contact the Village of Oriskany and the Town of Whitestown in an effort to generate funds to keep the pool running.
156 A motion to adjourn this meeting was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard and seconded by Councilperson Husted.  All Board members voted AYE and Supervisor Sydoriw declared the motion carried and adjourned the meeting at 9:25 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly J. Merriman

Town Clerk
